
  

Sebastian River High School -  
SAC Minutes - 3/19/2018 

 

Members in attendance were:  
Brenda Carley 
Julia Heredia 

Narvis Heredia 
Joanne Holmes 

Melissa Seiler 
Enrique Valencia 

        Todd Racine 
Guests in Attendance: Michele Holmes 
 

A. Call to Order:    
A meeting of the Sebastian River High School Advisory Council was held in the guidance conference room on March 
19, 2018.   Chair Enrique Valencia called the meeting to order at 3:38 pm.  Melissa Seiler will record minutes. 
 
B. Action Items: 

1. Action Item 1 – Approval of Minutes: The SAC reviewed the minutes from February 26, 2018. Joanne 
Holmes motioned to accept the minutes as they are written. Brenda Carley seconded the motion. All in favor; 
motion passed to approve the February 26, 2017 minutes.  
2.  Action Item 2 – Elect a New Secretary to Record Minutes –  

i. Seiler motioned to nominate Joanne Holmes as the new recording secretary for the rest of the 
2018 school year. Brenda Carley seconded the motion. All in favor; motion passed to approve Joanne 
Holmes as the new recording secretary. Mr. Racine thanked Melissa Seiler for her duties as secretary 
last year and this year for the SRHS SAC. 
 

C. Sharing   
1. Mid-Year Evaluation – SRHS is making progress toward established goals in discipline, academic progress, 
and teacher training.  
2. End of Year Activities – Testing, top ten percent, Scholarship Night on April 5th, Grad Bash is April 20th, 
Mock DUI is April 25th, Prom is April 28th 
3. Safety Update – Teachers received ALICE training from Deputy Howder. Teachers also underwent Code 
Red training including an active shooter during the last professional development day. Students had a Code 
Red drill last Friday. The security team has been funneled to the outside perimeter. The outside V Wing is 
locked during class times throughout the school day. We are also getting extra keys to allow substitutes to 
lock their doors. The parking lot gates are locked throughout the school day. Brenda Carley thanked the 
administration for the way in which they handled the student walkout by rearranging the schedule to 
prevent academic disturbances and to still allow them to voice their concerns in a respectful manner.  
4. 2018 Parent Survey – The superintendent requires that at least 20% of parents respond.  
5. Advanced Ed and SACS Accreditation– Last year we sent an update of what we have accomplished. Mr. 
Racine and Michele Holmes will attend training.  
6. IB Accreditation – Came back in early January with a couple of procedural matters to address. 
7. Next Meeting Date –The next meeting is on Monday, April 23, 2018 at 3:30 pm in the Guidance 
Conference room at SRHS.  
 

Meeting Adjournment:   
Brenda Carley motioned to adjourn the meeting. Narvis Heredia seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 4:03 
pm.   
 


